




Rulemaking Petition: Establishing standards for public notice and transparency for 
Columbia River Compact meetings 

 

Proposed rule language: 
The department shall provide public notice of Columbia River Compact Meetings no less than 
24 hours in advance of a meeting.  This notice shall include the instructions for the public to 
participate, in person or remotely. All documents and materials to be considered at Columbia 
River Compact meetings shall be made available to the public not less than six hours before a 
meeting, unless the Director determines a shorter period is needed due to exigent 
circumstances. The department shall record all meetings of the Columbia River Compact and 
make those recordings publicly available on its website for a period of not less than six months. 
 
Background: 
WDFW is part of the Columbia River Compact which makes important decisions about 
fisheries that impact endangered species and are of great interest to residents throughout the 
Columbia River Basin and beyond. 

Unfortunately, the Compact frequently fails to follow common norms and requirements for 
public notice and transparency that apply to many other governmental meetings. 

For example, meetings are often held with less than 24 hours’ notice. The teleconference call-in 
details to participate remotely are commonly provided to the public just 2-3 hours before the 
meetings. Compact “Fact Sheets” are commonly provided mere minutes before meetings 
begin.  

While there is a need in some instances to move quickly for in-season management, WDFW 
should commit to some minimum standards – including providing the teleconference call-in 
details at the same time the notice of hearing is provided. 

The Compact meetings are currently not recorded, which deprives the public, elected officials, 
and the Fish and Wildlife Commission of the opportunity to review the proceedings. These 
meetings should be recorded and made part of the public record. 

Many individuals have raised concerns about these issues numerous times over several years 
with little change. WDFW’s website extolls its commitment to transparency and WDFW should 
therefore align the proceedings of the Columbia River Compact with very basic standards for 
public notice and transparency. 

The proposed rule language provides a good framework for public involvement and 
transparency, while providing WDFW flexibility to work within in-season management 
constraints. 




